




































 

 

2/5/21 
 
Fort Wayne City Council 
Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 
 
RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation Project 
 
 
Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members,  
 
Visit Fort Wayne is pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s Level 2 electric vehicle infrastructure 
installation project which demonstrates the City’s commitment to becoming a leader in electrification. We 
support their effort to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging infrastructure, providing a way 
for drivers to reduce NOx emissions in our community.  
 
Visit Fort Wayne believes the infrastructure project will bring long-term benefits to our region as well as 
other Indiana regions seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation of the Level 2 charging stations 
will encourage drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City of Fort Wayne, creating a 
charging hub for current and future EV drivers. The stations will serve as a catalyst for future electric 
vehicle drivers, advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, and adding to economic 
development opportunities. 
 
Providing ample electric vehicle infrastructure in our community helps welcome visitors to our 
community, and also helps raise our community profile and image as leader in the state and region. 
Projects like these make a big difference in our overall identity, as well in the features and opportunities 
that we can offer to our residents and guests. 
 
I appreciate the opportunity to provide a letter of support for the City of Fort Wayne’s EV infrastructure 
project. Providing the infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of vehicle they purchase. 
If we do not invest in it, then we risk falling behind other areas who are providing those options and 
attracting a wider audience of people. Should you have questions about this letter of support, feel free to 
contact me.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Dan O’Connell 
Visit Fort Wayne 
 
 
 



 

1350 Connecticut Avenue NW, Suite 412 | Washington, DC 20036 

(202) 888-3601 | www.solarunitedneighbors.org 

 

February 5, 2021 

Fort Wayne City Council 

Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 

 

RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation Project 

 

Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members,  

 

Solar United Neighbors of Indiana (SUN) is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization dedicated to helping 

Hoosiers go solar, join together, and fight for their energy rights. We represent thousands of solar owners 

and supporters around the state. Increasingly, our network of solar owners are also electric vehicle owners 

who strongly support the expansion of electric vehicle charging infrastructure as part of an increasingly 

distributed electric grid. 

 

On behalf of our members, we are pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s Level 2 electric vehicle 

infrastructure installation project which demonstrates the City’s commitment to becoming a leader in 

electrification. We support their effort to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging 

infrastructure, providing a way for drivers to reduce NOx emissions in our community.  

 

Estimates show EV sales will exceed 1.2 million by 2025 and the number of EVs on the road will reach 7 

million in 2025. If Indiana EV adoption follows the moderate trajectory currently assumed by the U.S. 

Energy Information Administration (EIA), the net present value of cumulative net benefits from greater 

EV use in the state will exceed $3.6 billion state-wide by 2050.  

 

SUN believes the infrastructure project will bring long-term benefits to the region as well as other parts of 

Indiana seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation of the Level 2 charging stations will 

encourage drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City of Fort Wayne, creating a charging 

hub for current and future EV drivers. The stations will also serve as a catalyst for future electric vehicle 

drivers, advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, and adding to economic 

development opportunities. 

 

We appreciate the opportunity to provide a letter of support for the City of Fort Wayne’s EV 

infrastructure project. Providing the infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of vehicle 

they purchase. If we do not invest in it, then we risk falling behind other areas who are providing those 

options and attracting a wider audience of people. Should you have questions about this letter of support, 

feel free to contact me.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Zach Schalk, Solar United Neighbors of Indiana Program Director 

317.268.2099 

Zach@SolarUnitedNeighbors.org  



 
 

Plug In America 
1270 S Alfred St #351268 
Los Angeles, CA 90035 

(323) 372-1236 

February 11, 2021 
 
Fort Wayne City Council 
Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 
 
RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation Project 
 
Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members,  
 
Plug In America is pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s Level 2 electric vehicle infrastructure 
installation project which demonstrates the City’s commitment to becoming a leader in electrification. We 
support their effort to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging infrastructure, providing a way 
for drivers to reduce NOx emissions in our community.  
 
Estimates show EV sales will exceed 1.2 million by 2025 and the number of EVs on the road will reach 7 
million in 2025. If Indiana EV adoption follows the moderate trajectory currently assumed by the U.S. 
Energy Information Administration (EIA), the net present value of cumulative net benefits from greater 
EV use in the state will exceed $3.6 billion state-wide by 2050.  
 
Plug In America believes the infrastructure project will bring long-term benefits to our region as well as 
other Indiana regions seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation of the Level 2 charging stations 
will encourage drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City of Fort Wayne, creating a 
charging hub for current and future EV drivers. The stations will serve as a catalyst for future electric 
vehicle drivers, advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, and adding to economic 
development opportunities. 
 
Plug In America is the nation’s leading independent consumer voice for accelerating the use of EVs in the 
United States to consumers, policymakers, auto manufacturers and others. Formed as a non-profit in 
2008, Plug In America provides practical, objective information collected from our coalition of plug-in 
vehicle drivers through public outreach and education, policy work and a range of technical advisory 
services. Our expertise represents the world’s deepest pool of experience of driving and living with plug-
in vehicles. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide a letter of support for the City of Fort Wayne’s EV 
infrastructure project. Providing the infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of vehicle 
they purchase. If we do not invest in it, then we risk falling behind other areas who are providing those 
options and attracting a wider audience of people. Should you have questions about this letter of support, 
feel free to contact me.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kathryn Urquhart, Program Director 
Plug In America 
(310) 347 - 7042 
kurquhart@pluginamerica.org 





 

February 8, 2021 

Fort Wayne City Council 
Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 
 
Ret: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation Project 
 

Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members, 

Indiana Michigan Power (“I&M”) is pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s (the “City”) Level 2 
electric vehicle infrastructure installation project (the “EV Project”) which demonstrates the City’s 
commitment to becoming a leader in sustainability and technology advancement. I&M supports the 
City’s effort to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging infrastructure, providing a way for 
drivers to reduce NOx emissions in our community. 

I&M believes the EV Project will bring long-term benefits to the region as well as other areas of Indiana 
seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation of the Level 2 charging stations will encourage 
drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City, creating a charging hub for the growing 
number of EV drivers. The stations will also serve as a catalyst for future electric vehicle drivers, 
advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, and adding to economic development 
opportunities. 

I&M appreciates the opportunity to provide a letter of support for the City’s EV Project. Providing this 
infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of vehicle they purchase. If we do not 
invest in new technologies, then we risk falling behind other areas that are providing those options and 
attracting a wider audience of people. Should you have questions about this letter of support, feel free 
to contact me 

 

Sincerely,    

Craig E. Morris 
Craig E. Morris 
Energy Services Manager 
Indiana Michigan Power 
110 E. Wayne Street  
Fort Wayne, IN 46802  
D: 260.408.3730 

 



 

February 5, 2021 

 

Fort Wayne City Council 

Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 

 

RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation Project 

 

Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members,  

 

The Hoosier Electric Vehicle Association (Hoosier EVA) is pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s 

Level 2 electric vehicle infrastructure installation project which demonstrates the City’s commitment to 

becoming a leader in electrification. We support their effort to increase the availability of electric vehicle 

charging infrastructure, providing a way for drivers to reduce NOx emissions in our community.  

 

Estimates show EV sales will exceed 1.2 million by 2025 and the number of EVs on the road will reach 7 

million in 2025. If Indiana EV adoption follows the moderate trajectory currently assumed by the U.S. 

Energy Information Administration (EIA), the net present value of cumulative net benefits from greater 

EV use in the state will exceed $3.6 billion state-wide by 2050.  

 

The Environmental Law and Policy Center believes the infrastructure project will bring long-term 

benefits to our region as well as other Indiana regions seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation 

of the Level 2 charging stations will encourage drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City 

of Fort Wayne, creating a charging hub for current and future EV drivers. The stations will serve as a 

catalyst for future electric vehicle drivers, advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, 

and adding to economic development opportunities. 

 

The Hoosier EVA was established in 2010 as an affiliate chapter of the Electric Auto Association (EAA) 

with the goal of connecting and support local EV owners and enthusiasts. We do that by promote EVs and 

educating the public regarding their benefits. We drive our EVs all over the state, and hope to be able to 

use new Level 2 chargers in Fort Wayne soon. 

 

We appreciate the opportunity to provide a letter of support for the City of Fort Wayne’s EV 

infrastructure project. Providing the infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of vehicle 

they purchase. If we do not invest in it, then we risk falling behind other areas who are providing those 

options and attracting a wider audience of people. Should you have questions about this letter of support, 

feel free to contact me.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Richard Steiner, President 

Hoosier Electric Vehicle Association 

richard@waverleyelectrics.com  

 

 



 

Greater Indiana Clean Cities 
A  8425 Keystone Crossing, Suite 114 Indianapolis, IN 46240 

O  260.414.9511  E kerri@greaterindiana.com  W  www.greaterindiana.com 

January 27, 2021 
 
Fort Wayne City Council 
Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 
 
RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation Project 
 
Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members,  
 
Greater Indiana Clean Cities Coalition is pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s Level 2 electric 
vehicle infrastructure installation project which demonstrates the City’s commitment to becoming a leader 
in electrification. We support their effort to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging 
infrastructure, providing a way for drivers to reduce NOx emissions in our community.  
 
Estimates show EV sales will exceed 1.2 million by 2025 and the number of EVs on the road will reach 7 
million in 2025. If Indiana EV adoption follows the moderate trajectory currently assumed by the U.S. 
Energy Information Administration (EIA), the net present value of cumulative net benefits from greater 
EV use in the state will exceed $3.6 billion state-wide by 2050.  
 
Greater Indiana Clean Cities Coalition believes the infrastructure project will bring long-term benefits to 
our region as well as other Indiana regions seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation of the 
Level 2 charging stations will encourage drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City of Fort 
Wayne, creating a charging hub for current and future EV drivers. The stations will serve as a catalyst for 
future electric vehicle drivers, advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, and adding 
to economic development opportunities. 
 
Greater Indiana works with various organizations, equipment suppliers and fuel companies to promote 
clean transportation. From working on alternative fuel corridors to holding workshops at the annual 
NTEA Work Truck Show, we actively engage the public and our stakeholders to increase the adoption of 
alternative fuel transportation. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide a letter of support for the City of Fort Wayne’s EV 
infrastructure project. Providing the infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of vehicle 
they purchase. If we do not invest in it, then we risk falling behind other areas who are providing those 
options and attracting a wider audience of people. Should you have questions about this letter of support, 
feel free to contact me.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kerri Garvin, Executive Director 
 
 
 

mailto:kerri@greaterindiana.com
http://www.greaterindiana.com/


 

 

 

 

 

September 22, 2020 

 

 

 Shawn M. Seals 

Senior Environmental Manager 

Indiana Department of Environmental Management, Office of Air Quality 

Mail Code 61-50 IGCN 1003 

Indianapolis, IN 46204-2251 

 

RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Indiana Statewide Electric Vehicle Charging Network 

 

Dear Mr. Seals, 

 

The Northeastern Indiana Regional Coordinating Council (NIRCC) is submitting this letter to show our 

collective support for the City of Fort Wayne’s Electric Vehicle Charging application, submitted to the 

Volkswagen Environmental Mitigation Trust Program – Indiana Statewide Electric Vehicle Charging 

Network grant opportunity. We understand the applicant is seeking funding from the VW Mitigation 

Program to procure and install charging units throughout the City of Fort Wayne. We support their effort 

to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging infrastructure providing a way for drivers to 

reduce NOx emissions in our community.  

 

As the Metropolitan Planning Organization for the Fort Wayne Urbanized Area, NIRCC has a long 

history of supporting projects and programs that help reduce mobile emissions. NIRCC understands that 

expanding EV charging opportunities in Northeast Indiana will yield long-term benefits to our region by 

accelerating EV adoption, advancing transportation electrification, reducing fossil fuel use, and 

enhancing the EV charging infrastructure. 

 

NIRCC commits to working with the City of Fort Wayne as they continue to increase their electric 

vehicle charging infrastructure. Should you have questions about our letter of support or our electric 

vehicle programs, please feel free to contact me.  

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Daniel S. Avery 

Executive Director  

 

 

N o r t h e a s t e r n  I n d i a n a  R e g i o n a l  C o o r d i n a t i n g  C o u n c i l  

Executive Director:  Daniel S. Avery  

Telephone:  (260) 449-7309 

Fax:  (260) 449-8652 

 

200 East Berry Street Suite 230 

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802-2735 
Website 

www.nircc.com 



 
 
02/09/2021 
 
Fort Wayne City Council 
Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 
 
RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation 
Project 
 
Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members,  
 
EVunited is pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s Level 2 electric vehicle infrastructure 
installation project which demonstrates the City’s commitment to becoming a leader in 
electrification. We support their effort to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging 
infrastructure, providing a way for drivers to reduce NOx emissions in our community.  
 
Estimates show EV sales will exceed 1.2 million by 2025 and the number of EVs on the road will 
reach 7 million in 2025. If Indiana EV adoption follows the moderate trajectory currently assumed 
by the U.S. Energy Information Administration (EIA), the net present value of cumulative net 
benefits from greater EV use in the state will exceed $3.6 billion state-wide by 2050.  
 
EVunited believes the infrastructure project will bring long-term benefits to our region as well as 
other Indiana regions seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation of the Level 2 charging 
stations will encourage drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City of Fort Wayne, 
creating a charging hub for current and future EV drivers. The stations will serve as a catalyst for 
future electric vehicle drivers, advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, and 
adding to economic development opportunities. 
 
EVunited provides complete electric vehicle charging solutions for residential & commercial EV 
charging projects - including Automotive, Fleet, C-Store, Retail, Municipality, Workplace, 
Multi-Family, Healthcare, Parking Solutions, & other industry verticals. EVunited's stations are 
part of a complete, turnkey solution that includes 24/7 driver support, cloud-based software with 
features and plans for every industry and world-class service and maintenance. Our stations are 
designed using cutting-edge hardware technology to be safe and reliable, while offering drivers a 
user-friendly, premium charging experience.  
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide a letter of support for the City of Fort Wayne’s EV 
infrastructure project. Providing the infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of 
vehicle they purchase. If we do not invest in it, then we risk falling behind other areas who are 
providing those options and attracting a wider audience of people. Should you have questions 
about this letter of support, feel free to contact me.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tom Richardson, Owner 
EVunited 
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Fort Wayne City Council 
Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 
 
RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation Project 

Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members,  

The Environmental Law and Policy Center (ELPC) is pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s Level 2 
electric vehicle (EV) infrastructure installation project. The Midwest has long been a hub of 
transportation innovation, and with this project, the City of Fort Wayne stands to demonstrate what it 
looks like to become a leader in electrification. As a greener future emerges, such municipal action is 
needed to increase EV adoption and improve human health by reducing local emissions.  

ELPC is the Midwest’s leading public interest environmental legal advocacy organization and works to 
protect the environment and public health. ELPC’s Climate Cities initiative engages local municipalities 
to support the transition to clean energy, energy efficiency, and electrified transportation. 

ELPC believes this infrastructure project will bring long-term benefits to Fort Wayne as the City moves 
to accelerate EV adoption. Transportation is a leading source of air pollution, and the transition to EVs 
will help limit the smog and particulate matter that choke our air and the carbon pollution that fuels 
climate change. In addition, supporting EV infrastructure by installing Level 2 charging stations will help 
end our dependence on oil in the transportation sector and save drivers money in the long run due to the 
lower costs of electricity and EV maintenance. By embracing new clean technology and advancing EVs, 
we can reduce the impact of cars and trucks on our environment as we work to develop a sustainable 
transportation system for the long-term health and safety of our communities. 

The project will also create a charging hub in Fort Wayne for current and future EV drivers; with the 
growing popularity of EVs, this infrastructure will support local businesses by encouraging drivers to 
spend more time at destinations in the City. Estimates show EV sales will exceed 1.2 million by 2025, 
with the total number of EVs on the road projected to reach 7 million that year. If Indiana EV adoption 
follows the moderate trajectory assumed by the U.S. Energy Information Administration (EIA), the net 
present value of cumulative net benefits from greater EV use in Indiana will exceed $3.6 billion statewide 
by 2050. These stations will serve as a catalyst for future EV adoption, advancing transportation 
electrification, improving air quality, and adding economic development opportunities. 

With the federal government poised to increase electrification funding support under the Biden 
administration, ELPC hopes that these Level 2 charging stations will serve as a jumping-off point for 
future charging infrastructure investments, with Level 3 charging stations as a potential priority. 

 



ELPC supports the City of Fort Wayne’s EV infrastructure project. Providing this infrastructure helps to 
ensure consumers have a choice in the type of vehicle they purchase. EVs present an exciting opportunity 
for the City to reduce air pollution, cut emissions, and show Indiana what it looks like to lead on clean 
transportation solutions. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Susan Mudd 
Senior Policy Advocate 
312-795-3722 
smudd@elpc.org 

Tyler Barron 
Policy Advocate 
312-795-3721 
tbarron@elpc.org 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 



Meijer       2929 Walker  N.W.        Grand Rapids,  MI    49544 - 9428 
Telephone  616.453.6711     www.meijer.com 

 
 
 
 

February 8, 2021 

 

VIA EMAIL 

 

Fort Wayne City Council 

Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 

 

Re:  Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure 

Installation Project 

 

Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members:  

 

Meijer is pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s Level 2 electric vehicle infrastructure 

installation project, which demonstrates the City’s commitment to becoming a leader in 

electrification. We support your effort to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging 

infrastructure, providing a way for drivers to reduce auto emissions in the community.  

 

Meijer believes this infrastructure project will bring long-term benefits to the region, as well as 

other Indiana regions seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation of the Level 2 charging 

stations will encourage drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City of Fort Wayne, 

creating a charging hub for current and future EV drivers. The stations will serve as a catalyst for 

future electric vehicle drivers, advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, and 

adding to economic development opportunities. 

 

Meijer is committed to enriching lives in the communities we serve. Partnering with the City of 

Fort Wayne to provide EV charging aligns with that commitment.  

 

We appreciate the opportunity to provide a letter of support for the City of Fort Wayne’s EV 

infrastructure project. Providing this infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of 

vehicle they purchase. Should you have questions about this letter of support, feel free to contact 

me.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Vik Srinivasan 

Senior Vice President of Properties and Real Estate 

 

Email: Vik.Srinivasan@Meijer.com 



 
 
 
 
 
February 5, 2021 
 
Fort Wayne City Council 
Citizens Square 200 E. Berry St., Ste. 120 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46802 
 
RE: Letter of Support – City of Fort Wayne Level 2 Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Installation Project 
 
Dear Fort Wayne City Council Members,  
 
The Northeast Indiana Regional Partnership is very pleased to support the City of Fort Wayne’s Level 2 
electric vehicle infrastructure installation project which demonstrates the City’s commitment to becoming a 
leader in electrification. We support their efforts to increase the availability of electric vehicle charging 
infrastructure, providing a way for drivers to reduce NOx emissions in our community.  
 
Estimates show EV sales will exceed 1.2 million by 2025 and the number of EVs on the road will reach 7 
million in 2025. If Indiana EV adoption follows the moderate trajectory currently assumed by the U.S. 
Energy Information Administration (EIA), the net present value of cumulative net benefits from greater EV 
use in the state will exceed $3.6 billion state-wide by 2050.  
 
The Northeast Indiana Regional Partnership believes the infrastructure project will bring long-term benefits 
to our region as well as other Indiana regions seeking to accelerate EV adoption. The installation of the 
Level 2 charging stations will encourage drivers to spend more time at destinations within the City of Fort 
Wayne, creating a charging hub for current and future EV drivers. The stations will serve as a catalyst for 
future electric vehicle drivers, advancing transportation electrification, improving air quality, and adding to 
economic development opportunities. 
 
In addition, I believe this EV infrastructure supports an important image of our City and region as embracing 
technology important to quality of life as well as our business competitiveness.  The Partnership commends 
and supports the City of Fort Wayne’s leadership in undertaking the important initiative. 
 
I appreciate the opportunity to provide this letter of support for the City of Fort Wayne’s EV infrastructure 
project. Providing the infrastructure ensures consumers have a choice in the type of vehicle they purchase. 
If we do not invest in it, then we risk falling behind other areas who are providing those options and 
attracting a wider audience of people. Should you have questions about this letter of support, feel free to 
contact me. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
John R. Sampson 
President & CEO 

260 469-3469 

200 EAST MAIN STREET, SUITE 910 
FORT WAYNE, IN 46802 

NEINDIANA.COM 
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